
Millquarter Primary School 
          139 Crosskeys 

Road,          Toomebridge. 
BT41 3PY 

 
24th March, 2020 

 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
The Board of Governors, leadership and staff of Millquarter P.S. will continue to show its 
unreserved support for the ongoing challenge our healthcare service is currently facing.  In 
light of Boris Johnston's statement last night (23rd March), no provision of safety supplies and 
the fact that our Senior leaders are not available to manage the school at the moment 
because of self-isolation, underlying health or childcare for non-school age children we 
CANNOT open to providing safe childcare to any keyworkers children until a point in the 
future.  We may be able to when we have addressed the risk assessment and ensure that we 
can comply with PHA guidance relating to PPE and social distancing. 
 
We are working with our colleagues in DE and EA to meet the challenges being faced by our 
school at this time.  I will inform you if there are any further developments. 
 
At present, the Board of Governors, leadership and staff of Millquarter feel the safest place for 
our staff and your children is at home. If you are in urgent need of childcare NICMA has a list 
of registered childminders available of refer to the family first website. We will continue to 
provide remote learning via the website and seesaw. 
 

Yours Faithfully, 

Dympna Storey (Acting Principal) 

 

 
 
 

 
 


